
 In 2018 , I went to Melbourne as a Visiting spine fellowship with Dr. John Choi at
Spine Ortho Clinic. 

During that period , I learned many fruitful surgical technique from him with latest
modern technology and equipment that produce great outcome for all of his
patients. 

I also really appreciate his dedication as a teacher for teach many surgeons
around the world and chaired several international spine meeting regularly. 
In my practice ,I was initially concerned to start new minimal invasive lateral
approach spine surgery, but after I learned with Dr John Choi , It came to be very
useful technique for me to solve spinal problem for my patients. 

As a spine surgeon , I’ve seen many great surgeons but In my opinion Dr John
Choi is one of the best spine surgeon I ever met. 
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